Assassination of the Buddha

“ Assassination of the Buddha -- the Truth about the Death of His Holiness the 10th Panchen
Lama” is written by Yuan Hongbing, an exiled Chinese author, poet-philosopher and jurist and
Namloyak Dhungser, a bilingual (Tibetan and Chinese) poet and an independent researcher of
Tibetology. The book unveils the conspiracy of the century —— the assassination by the
Chinese Communist Party (CCP) of His Holiness the 10th Panchen Lama. The book also
reveals the crisis of the extinction of ethnic Tibetans under the CCP’s tyrannical cultural
genocide policy. The book describes clearly how the 10th Panchen Lama was the spiritual
leader of contemporary Tibetan Buddhist Revival, Tibetan Culture Renaissance and Tibet
Revival Movements.
This book not only exposes the details of how the CCP assassinated the 10th Panchen Lama,
but also describes the 10th Panchen Lama's sadness. The story is both thrilling and shocking.
The CCP’s crime of assassinating the Buddha and the 10th Panchen Lama's tragedy is directly
related to the fate of all Tibetans. The dual purpose of the book is to discuss the Tibetan
sufferings through insight into the sadness of the 10th Panchen Lama and the reasons for the
tragic modern fate of Chinese culture.
It is a tragedy that Tibetans as an ethnic group do not know the reasons for destruction of their
country and cannot find the root of misery of their own destiny. If you do not know the reasons
for your sufferings you cannot find the way to get out and move forward. Instead, you will get
lost like a blind person riding a horse without directions. It means you cannot have the correct
goal to accurately find out the key to your fate.

Brief Intro
A meeting to determine to assassinate the Buddha was held in the sitting room of Deng
Xiaoping’s home in November 1987. The participants were Deng Xiaoping, Chen Yun, Li
Xiannian, Bo Yibo, and Song Ping. Wang Zhen (for health reasons), Yang Shangkun (occupied
elsewhere) and Peng Zhen (occupied elsewhere) were absent from the meeting.
Soon after the meeting, the oligarchic group of the founding members of CCP identified two
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people to preside over the execution of the plan for “Special Arrangement for Panchen”. They
were Hu Jintao and Wen Jiabao.
Wen Jiabao was the director of the General Office of the Chinese Communist Party Central
Committee and the Secretary of the Secretariat of the Chinese Communist Party Central
Committee (for a vacancy) at that time. Wen Jiabao’s position stretched across the two bodies.
Song Ping, one member of the oligarchic group recommended Hu Jintao who was in the
position of the Secretary of Guizhou provincial party committee to Deng Xiaoping to serve as
the secretary of Tibet Autonomous Region.

The book is not yet available in English. China Uncensored will update when English edition
published.
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